Class of 1968 45th Reunion Planning Committee
Meeting #2 Minutes

1.
Call to Order @ 6:00 PM, September 20th, 2012, @ Quinn’s Restaurant, Colorado Springs. 

Attendees:
Al Blumberg,  Bob Denny, Bill Eckert, Gary Hoffman, Carl Janssen, Dale Oderman, Mike Parkinson, Vince Rusinak, Bob Sallee, Bill Sasz, Steve Staley and Neal Starkey.
2.
Al Blumberg gave an update on the current lack of a date for the Reunion.  
Nothing has changed since the January Meeting and no date has been selected.  It was the sense of the Committee (no formal motions) that we 

want a Football Reunion; and we are looking at the Mid-September to end of 

October time-frame as a target.  A Committee Meeting will be held as soon as the 2013 Football Schedule is announced (probably late February/early March, 2013) to firm up a date 

3.
Carl Janssen then reported on the significant efforts made by his Sub-Committee (Mike Parkinson, Bob Sallee and Neal Starkey) regarding a Participation Fund-Raising Campaign, versus a targeted project. The objective for the Campaign is to persuade EACH member of the Class of


1968 to give an amount, ANY AMOUNT, to an Academy Function, Charity, 

Project, etc. in 2013.  

To date, the Sub-Committee has identified over 100 different Academy-related functions, charities, etc. that will be in the “Menu” for participation.

If we have further ideas, the Sub-Committee would welcome the suggestion.

The amount of coordination needed to track the donations from the Class is extensive and complex.  The USAFA Endowment (Mike Parkinson is a Board Member.) will help since they represent the largest single group of Academy entities in the “Menu”; and Bob Sallee has done a lot of the legwork needed to establish lines of communication.  
The Campaign is unique in that it will require a lot of effort by everyone in the CLASS!  The first materials are in draft form and Carl requested volunteers (the first of many!) to help the Sub-Committee proof and produce

them.  Dale Oderman, Vince Rusinak and Steve Staley “volunteered”.  Neal Starkey is taking charge of the actual Campaign and will be responsible for accumulating the information and feedback throughout the period.  We plan on letting the Class know frequently how many of us have contributed and to which functions.  (No amounts or specific classmember names will be published.)


At the end of Carl’s presentation (no powerpoints, but he doesn’t need no 


“stinkin” slides!), he moved that the Class adopt formally this Campaign.  


The motion was seconded and discussion ensued further.  The motion was 

passed unanimously by those present!!   

The Class will be hearing from everyone beginning very shortly.  All forms of social media, email, website, youtube, etc. will be used to get the word out.   
4.
The Class financial status was briefly reviewed.  The Class Gift Fund, being 

used currently for Cemetery Plaques for deceased Classmates stands at approx. $16,000; and the Class Fund, committed to working capital for future Reunions, Projects, etc. sits at approx. $20,000.  Al Blumberg will contact Phil Pignatoro, Class President, for permission to use the Class Fund for Reunion expenses (including the Participation Campaign).   
5.
Neal gave a progress report on Class Football Jerseys.  In short, the purchase website has been announced; so go forth and get ‘em.  Other memorabilia will be announced as it becomes available; but we need to have those Jerseys!

6.
OTHER SUB-COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS (most were volunteers!)


Fund-Raising—--Carl Janssen, Chairman

      Mike Parkinson




      Bob Sallee

      Neal Starkey

      Razelle Doherty, USAFA Endowment


Communication--Gene Rose, Chairman 

Website-------------Pat Russell 


Memorial Svc-----Dale Oderman, Chairman




      Bob Denny




      Garry Dudley




      Ed Leonard


Venue Prep--------Bill Sasz, Chairman




      Steve Staley

Golf Tourney-----Barney Mills, Chairman  


      Sam Bole

Merchandise------Vince Rusinak/Bill Eckert, Co-Chairmen,

      Neal Starkey (Football Jerseys)
Contracts----------Gary Hoffman, Chairman
Transportation---TBD

Entertainment----TBD (But Chairman will contact our long-time 



      entertainers, Blair Stewart, Pat McBride and Greg Shuey) 

7.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM on the same day it started!  Many thanks 


to Bill Sasz for allowing us to use Quinns as our meeting place.  The beer was


great and so was the food!! 

Al Blumberg
45th Reunion Chairman

